III. Of the Father
I believe that God the Father is a divine person, fully equal
with the Word and the Holy Ghost, and is of the same essence,
and thus of the same nature, will and intent. The Father is
infinite in power, presence and knowledge, and is from
everlasting to everlasting. The Father was present and active
in the creation, and is the first person of the Godhead.
The totality of evidence demonstrates that the vast majority
of Scriptural references to the Father are in the context of
the covenant of salvation which exists between the persons of
the Godhead, in which the Father took an office of supreme
authority and power, with the Word taking an office of
subordination as the Son, and the Holy Ghost taking an office
of active agency at the direction of the Father.
In the work of redemption, the Father took the office which is
called by His name and operates to provide the authority under
which the Word became Christ and took upon Himself the form of
a man, thus appointing Christ as the Mediator between God and
man. In this work, the Father sets Himself apart and will not
look upon any iniquity, wickedness or sin of any kind. Hence,
the Father will not look upon, nor hear fallen man, and can
only be approached through and in Christ. It is the Father who
sets the standard of righteousness that the Word, as Christ,
the appointed Lamb of God and only begotten Son of God must
meet while living among men as a man.
In the work of redemption, it is the Father to whom the Lord
Jesus Christ sacrifices Himself in the place of fallen man in
payment of the debt man owes the LORD God for unlawful
opposition and rebellion: And by this, purchasing all who come
for salvation. Because the Father takes the position of LORD
and possessor of all things, it is He who grants the Son the
right of inheritance as a result of the Son’s work of
redemption. It is the Father who determined by the set

standard of infinite righteousness, that the Son hath
fulfilled all His will. It is by the commandment of the Father
that Christ took His life up again, was raised from the dead
and consequently defeated Satan and the death wrought by
Satan’s rebellion. Thus it is the Father who appointed Christ
as Judge of all, and who gave the Son the earth and all things
therein as an inheritance, taking the dominion of the earth
away from Satan.
It is the Father who exalts the Son, drawing all who learn of
God to the Lord Jesus Christ for redemption, and at the
request of Christ, sends the Holy Ghost to comfort, guide, and
instruct those born again in the Son. It is to the Father that
the Lord Jesus Christ will confess all who belong to Him for
their justification, and whom the Father accepts in Christ
Jesus as being made righteous by the offering of sacrifice of
the Son on the cross. Finally, it is the Father to whom all
are to pray in the name of the Lord Jesus Christ for their
prayers to be accepted and honored.
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Scriptures
Then cometh the end, when he shall have delivered up the
kingdom to God, even the Father; when he shall have put down
all rule and all authority and power. For he must reign, till

he hath put all enemies under his feet. The last enemy that
shall be destroyed is death. For he hath put all things under
his feet. But when he saith all things are put under him, it
is manifest that he is excepted, which did put all things
under him. And when all things shall be subdued unto him, then
shall the Son also himself be subject unto him that put all
things under him, that God may be all in all. (I Corinthians
15:24-28)Grace be to you and peace from God our Father, and
from the Lord Jesus Christ. Blessed be God, even the Father of
our Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of mercies, and the God of
all comfort; Who comforteth us in all our tribulation, that we
may be able to comfort them which are in any trouble, by the
comfort wherewith we ourselves are comforted of God. (II
Corinthians 1:2-4)
And the Jews’ passover was at hand, and Jesus went up to
Jerusalem, And found in the temple those that sold oxen and
sheep and doves, and the changers of money sitting: And when
he had made a scourge of small cords, he drove them all out of
the temple, and the sheep, and the oxen; and poured out the
changers’ money, and overthrew the tables; And said unto them
that sold doves, Take these things hence; make not my Father’s
house an house of merchandise. And his disciples remembered
that it was written, The zeal of thine house hath eaten me up.
(John 2:13-17)
Thou art of purer eyes than to behold evil, and canst not look
on iniquity: wherefore lookest thou upon them that deal
treacherously, and holdest thy tongue when the wicked
devoureth the man that is more righteous than he? (Habakkuk
1:13)
But now the righteousness of God without the law is
manifested, being witnessed by the law and the prophets; Even
the righteousness of God which is by faith of Jesus Christ
unto all and upon all them that believe: for there is no
difference: For all have sinned, and come short of the glory
of God; Being justified freely by his grace through the

redemption that is in Christ Jesus: Whom God hath set forth to
be a propitiation through faith in his blood, to declare his
righteousness for the remission of sins that are past, through
the forbearance of God; To declare, I say, at this time his
righteousness: that he might be just, and the justifier of him
which believeth in Jesus. (Roman 3:21-26)
No man hath seen God at any time; the only begotten Son, which
is in the bosom of the Father, he hath declared him.(John
1:18)
Father, I will that they also, whom thou hast given me, be
with me where I am; that they may behold my glory, which thou
hast given me: for thou lovedst me before the foundation of
the world. O righteous Father, the world hath not known thee:
but I have known thee, and these have known that thou hast
sent me. And I have declared unto them thy name, and will
declare it: that the love wherewith thou hast loved me may be
in them, and I in them. (John 17:24-26)
Because he hath set his love upon me, therefore will I deliver
him: I will set him on high, because he hath known my name. He
shall call upon me, and I will answer him: I will be with him
in trouble; I will deliver him, and honour him. With long life
will I satisfy him, and shew him my salvation. (Psalm
91:14-16)
Peter, an apostle of Jesus Christ, to the strangers scattered
throughout Pontus, Galatia, Cappadocia, Asia, and Bithynia,
Elect according to the foreknowledge of God the Father,
through sanctification of the Spirit, unto obedience and
sprinkling of the blood of Jesus Christ: Grace unto you, and
peace, be multiplied. (I Peter 1:1-2)
Love not the world, neither the things that are in the world.
If any man love the world, the love of the Father is not in
him. For all that is in the world, the lust of the flesh, and
the lust of the eyes, and the pride of life, is not of the

Father, but is of the world. (I John 2:15-16)
God, who at sundry times and in divers manners spake in time
past unto the fathers by the prophets, Hath in these last days
spoken unto us by his Son, whom he hath appointed heir of all
things, by whom also he made the worlds; Who being the
brightness of his glory, and the express image of his person,
and upholding all things by the word of his power, when he had
by himself purged our sins, sat down on the right hand of the
Majesty on high; Being made so much better than the angels, as
he hath by inheritance obtained a more excellent name than
they. For unto which of the angels said he at any time, Thou
art my Son, this day have I begotten thee? And again, I will
be to him a Father, and he shall be to me a Son? And again,
when he bringeth in the firstbegotten into the world, he
saith, And let all the angels of God worship him. And of the
angels he saith, Who maketh his angels spirits, and his
ministers a flame of fire. (Hebrews 1:1-7)
Come ye near unto me, hear ye this; I have not spoken in
secret from the beginning; from the time that it was, there am
I: and now the Lord GOD, and his Spirit, hath sent me. (Isaiah
48:16)
All we like sheep have gone astray; we have turned every one
to his own way; and the LORD hath laid on him the iniquity of
us all. (Isaiah 53:6)
My God, my God, why hast thou forsaken me? why art thou so far
from helping me, and from the words of my roaring? O my God, I
cry in the daytime, but thou hearest not; and in the night
season, and am not silent. But thou art holy, O thou that
inhabitest the praises of Israel. Our fathers trusted in thee:
they trusted, and thou didst deliver them. They cried unto
thee, and were delivered: they trusted in thee, and were not
confounded. (Psalm 22:1-5)
But Christ being come an high priest of good things to come,

by a greater and more perfect tabernacle, not made with hands,
that is to say, not of this building; Neither by the blood of
goats and calves, but by his own blood he entered in once into
the holy place, having obtained eternal redemption for us. For
if the blood of bulls and of goats, and the ashes of an heifer
sprinkling the unclean, sanctifieth to the purifying of the
flesh: How much more shall the blood of Christ, who through
the eternal Spirit offered himself without spot to God, purge
your conscience from dead works to serve the living God?
(Hebrews 9:11-14)
For it is not possible that the blood of bulls and of goats
should take away sins. Wherefore when he cometh into the
world, he saith, Sacrifice and offering thou wouldest not, but
a body hast thou prepared me: In burnt offerings and
sacrifices for sin thou hast had no pleasure. Then said I, Lo,
I come (in the volume of the book it is written of me,) to do
thy will, O God. Above when he said, Sacrifice and offering
and burnt offerings and offering for sin thou wouldest not,
neither hadst pleasure therein; which are offered by the law;
Then said he, Lo, I come to do thy will, O God. He taketh away
the first, that he may establish the second. By the which will
we are sanctified through the offering of the body of Jesus
Christ once for all. (Hebrews 10:4-10)
I will declare the decree: the LORD hath said unto me, Thou
art my Son; this day have I begotten thee. Ask of me, and I
shall give thee the heathen for thine inheritance, and the
uttermost parts of the earth for thy possession. (Psalm 2:7-8)
For he whom God hath sent speaketh the words of God: for God
giveth not the Spirit by measure unto him. The Father loveth
the Son, and hath given all things into his hand. (John
3:34-35)
Listen, O isles, unto me; and hearken, ye people, from far;
The LORD hath called me from the womb; from the bowels of my
mother hath he made mention of my name. And he hath made my

mouth like a sharp sword; in the shadow of his hand hath he
hid me, and made me a polished shaft; in his quiver hath he
hid me; And said unto me, Thou art my servant, O Israel, in
whom I will be glorified. Then I said, I have laboured in
vain, I have spent my strength for nought, and in vain: yet
surely my judgment is with the LORD, and my work with my God.
And now, saith the LORD that formed me from the womb to be his
servant, to bring Jacob again to him, Though Israel be not
gathered, yet shall I be glorious in the eyes of the LORD, and
my God shall be my strength. And he said, It is a light thing
that thou shouldest be my servant to raise up the tribes of
Jacob, and to restore the preserved of Israel: I will also
give thee for a light to the Gentiles, that thou mayest be my
salvation unto the end of the earth. (Isaiah 49:1-6)
All that the Father giveth me shall come to me; and him that
cometh to me I will in no wise cast out. For I came down from
heaven, not to do mine own will, but the will of him that sent
me. And this is the Father’s will which hath sent me, that of
all which he hath given me I should lose nothing, but should
raise it up again at the last day. (John 6:37-39)
And now I am no more in the world, but these are in the world,
and I come to thee. Holy Father, keep through thine own name
those whom thou hast given me, that they may be one, as we
are. While I was with them in the world, I kept them in thy
name: those that thou gavest me I have kept, and none of them
is lost, but the son of perdition; that the scripture might be
fulfilled. (John 17:11-12)
Behold, I and the children whom the LORD hath given me are for
signs and for wonders in Israel from the LORD of hosts, which
dwelleth in mount Zion. (Isaiah 8:18)
He saith unto them, But whom say ye that I am? And Simon Peter
answered and said, Thou art the Christ, the Son of the living
God. And Jesus answered and said unto him, Blessed art thou,
Simon Barjona: for flesh and blood hath not revealed it unto

thee, but my Father which is in heaven. (Matthew 16:15-17)
It is also written in your law, that the testimony of two men
is true. I am one that bear witness of myself, and the Father
that sent me beareth witness of me. (John 8:17-18)
Yet it pleased the LORD to bruise him; he hath put him to
grief: when thou shalt make his soul an offering for sin, he
shall see his seed, he shall prolong his days, and the
pleasure of the LORD shall prosper in his hand. He shall see
of the travail of his soul, and shall be satisfied: by his
knowledge shall my righteous servant justify many; for he
shall bear their iniquities. Therefore will I divide him a
portion with the great, and he shall divide the spoil with the
strong; because he hath poured out his soul unto death: and he
was numbered with the transgressors; and he bare the sin of
many, and made intercession for the transgressors. (Isaiah
53:10-12)
As the living Father hath sent me, and I live by the Father:
so he that eateth me, even he shall live by me. This is that
bread which came down from heaven: not as your fathers did eat
manna, and are dead: he that eateth of this bread shall live
for ever. (John 6:57-58)
The Lord GOD hath given me the tongue of the learned, that I
should know how to speak a word in season to him that is
weary: he wakeneth morning by morning, he wakeneth mine ear to
hear as the learned. The Lord GOD hath opened mine ear, and I
was not rebellious, neither turned away back. I gave my back
to the smiters, and my cheeks to them that plucked off the
hair: I hid not my face from shame and spitting. For the Lord
GOD will help me; therefore shall I not be confounded:
therefore have I set my face like a flint, and I know that I
shall not be ashamed. He is near that justifieth me; who will
contend with me? let us stand together: who is mine adversary?
let him come near to me. Behold, the Lord GOD will help me;
who is he that shall condemn me? lo, they all shall wax old as

a garment; the moth shall eat them up. (Isaiah 50:4-9)
And the times of this ignorance God winked at; but now
commandeth all men every where to repent: Because he hath
appointed a day, in the which he will judge the world in
righteousness by that man whom he hath ordained; whereof he
hath given assurance unto all men, in that he hath raised him
from the dead. (Acts 17:30-31)
For they themselves shew of us what manner of entering in we
had unto you, and how ye turned to God from idols to serve the
living and true God; And to wait for his Son from heaven, whom
he raised from the dead, even Jesus, which delivered us from
the wrath to come. (I Thessalonians 1:9-10)
Therefore doth my Father love me, because I lay down my life,
that I might take it again. No man taketh it from me, but I
lay it down of myself. I have power to lay it down, and I have
power to take it again. This commandment have I received of my
Father. (John 10:17-18)
For as the Father hath life in himself; so hath he given to
the Son to have life in himself; And hath given him authority
to execute judgment also, because he is the Son of man. Marvel
not at this: for the hour is coming, in the which all that are
in the graves shall hear his voice, And shall come forth; they
that have done good, unto the resurrection of life; and they
that have done evil, unto the resurrection of damnation. I can
of mine own self do nothing: as I hear, I judge: and my
judgment is just; because I seek not mine own will, but the
will of the Father which hath sent me. (John 5:26-30)
These words spake Jesus, and lifted up his eyes to heaven, and
said, Father, the hour is come; glorify thy Son, that thy Son
also may glorify thee: As thou hast given him power over all
flesh, that he should give eternal life to as many as thou
hast given him. (John 17:1-2)
Jesus therefore answered and said unto them, Murmur not among

yourselves. No man can come to me, except the Father which
hath sent me draw him: and I will raise him up at the last
day. It is written in the prophets, And they shall be all
taught of God. Every man therefore that hath heard, and hath
learned of the Father, cometh unto me. Not that any man hath
seen the Father, save he which is of God, he hath seen the
Father.(John 6:43-46)
He that hateth me hateth my Father also. If I had not done
among them the works which none other man did, they had not
had sin: but now have they both seen and hated both me and my
Father. But this cometh to pass, that the word might be
fulfilled that is written in their law, They hated me without
a cause. But when the Comforter is come, whom I will send unto
you from the Father, even the Spirit of truth, which
proceedeth from the Father, he shall testify of me: And ye
also shall bear witness, because ye have been with me from the
beginning. (John 15:23-27)
My little children, these things write I unto you, that ye sin
not. And if any man sin, we have an advocate with the Father,
Jesus Christ the righteous: And he is the propitiation for our
sins: and not for ours only, but also for the sins of the
whole world. (I John 2:1-2)
He that overcometh, the same shall be clothed in white
raiment; and I will not blot out his name out of the book of
life, but I will confess his name before my Father, and before
his angels. (Revelation 3:5)
After this manner therefore pray ye: Our Father which art in
heaven, Hallowed be thy name. Thy kingdom come. Thy will be
done in earth, as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily
bread. And forgive us our debts, as we forgive our debtors.
And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil: For
thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the glory, for ever.
Amen. For if ye forgive men their trespasses, your heavenly
Father will also forgive you: But if ye forgive not men their

trespasses, neither will your Father forgive your trespasses.
(Matthew 6:9-15)

